
 

 

 
October 20, 2021 

 

Dwayne Dodgen 

Via email to: dwaynefit@gmail.com 

Mr. Dodgen, 

In light of the numerous emails that you’ve sent recently, the district needs to amend the communications 

plan sent to you on September 8, 2020.  Since your daughter now attends a different school and because 

of the Order for Protection-Harassment filed against you, we’re sending you an amended communication 

plan: 

1. You are directed not to communicate or contact any District administrators, board members, or 

staff, with the exception of Manuel Juzon and Edmond’s Online Academy staff, as described below. 

2. Substantive communications regarding your child’s education will be limited to Christy Frary, 

principal of Edmond’s Online Academy on an every other week basis.  Examples of appropriate 

communication would be your child’s academic performance, attendance, etc.  You may contact 

Lillian’s teachers for ordinary classroom matters such as homework. 

3. Any and all other communications of any other nature will be directed to Mr. Juzon.  Mr. Juzon 

will review any communication sent directly to him and respond to the same to the extent that a 

response is appropriate.   

4. This communication plan does not apply in the event of an emergency.  

5. This communication plan also does not apply in the event you need to report that your child will 

be absent from school.  In this circumstance, you may contact the main office at 425-431-3900.  

Your communication is to be limited to the fact that your child will not be attending school, and is 

not to address additional issues or concerns. 

6. This communication plan does not prevent you from attending parent teacher conferences that are 

held virtually. 

7. If you contact Johnna Stewart or Gustavo Balderas the district will notify the appropriate 

authorities. 

If you have any questions regarding the parameters of this communication plan, please contact Mr. Juzon.  

Communications sent to any other individuals in a manner not articulated in this plan will constitute a 

violation of this communication plan, and may result in the imposition of additional amendments to this 

plan.  Further, you will not receive a response any such communications, including those communications 

that include both Mr. Juzon and any other individuals not specifically articulated in this communication 

plan. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Lydia Sellie, CPA 

Executive Director, Business and Finance 

Public Records Officer 
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